

**AB 617 Community Air Protection Program
Minutes of the Steering Committee Meeting
Heber Community Center
Heber, CA
February 12th, 2020**

Chair of Meeting: Luis Olmedo (Alternate: Christian Torres)

Facilitator: Daniela Flores of Harder Co.

I. Attendance:

Mersedes Martinez, Community Corridor; **Matt Dessert**, Air Pollution Control District; **Rene Felix**, Community Corridor; **Mireya Diaz**, Community Corridor; **Kristian Salgado**, Community Corridor; **Blake Plourd**, Community Corridor; **Sergio Cabañas**, Community Corridor; **Virginia Mendoza**, Community Corridor; **Aide Fulton**, Community Corridor; **Mary Salazar**, Community Corridor; **Diahna Garcia**, Community Corridor;

Alternates: Reyes Romero; Christian Torres; Rosa Guerrero; Sandra Mendivil; Michael Moore; Marlene Flores, Tomas Oliva

II. Welcome and Opening Remarks by CSC Members

Daniela Flores pointed out the emergency exits and restrooms. She mentioned they have translating services available and invited everyone to try out the food they have in the meeting.

Christian Torres welcomed everyone and thanked the people that showed up to the meeting on the 15th. He thanked **Mary** and **John Hernandez** who were invited by CARB as part of the feedback team for year one communities at UC Davis that past week and mentioned he also attended that meeting and gave feedback on how year one communities are doing. He said that Oakland implemented their plan in December and are ramping it up again, he said they should follow their footsteps and if not do better than them even though they have a bigger steering committee. He commented that they should take it as a challenge. He said that he hopes that the meeting is productive.

Matt Dessert said that **Roy Dorantes** was videoing the meeting so they could keep the tape for the record. He commented that **Christian Torres** is correct and that they need to show leadership.

Mersedes Martinez mentioned she looked forward to making more progress and ramping it up. She commented that there's nothing wrong with a little healthy competition.

Mireya Diaz commented that she looks forwards to the challenges in this upcoming year. She mentioned she wants to see more diversified projects pop on in the radar. She said that all these parking lots have been very good projects, but she'd like for them to branch out a little more. She mentioned that she'd like a little more transparency as well

Aide Fulton said she's looking forward to that day's actions. She invited the members that are missing to be more participative so they can get things done.

Blake Plourd thanked everyone for organizing the tour on the 15th. He said that the tour was well received by CARB. He mentioned he'd like for all the vacant spots on the board to be filled.

Mary Salazar said it was an amazing moment for her to spend time in Sacramento and meet so many passionate and wonderful people. She mentioned she learned a lot and brought back with her a lot of concerns and ideas. She commented that one of those ideas was to involve the community and the city leaders. She mentioned that **Chris Velasco** has so many ideas and is passionate about what they are doing there. She said they should bring in more people that can spread the word out. She commented that they're moving in the right direction.

Marlene Flores said that she was very excited about the January 15th meeting because they had a lot of people from the community show up and congratulated everyone that went. She mentioned she wants to see more involvement in the community. She proposed looking at what Oakland is doing and try replicating it so that they can move forward faster.

Tomas Oliva said he hasn't participated directly in the meeting until now. He mentioned the major of the city appointed him to represent the city in the AB 617 committee. He commented that he has followed the work of the committee through information given by APCD and said he wanted to applaud the efforts they've done until that point. He mentioned that he hopes to do his part in the committee. He said he's very mindful of the health impacts in Imperial County and commented that in his job they assist local entities in whatever they can in terms of improving asthma rates. He mentioned he has a personal passion for advocating in reduction and elimination of ag burning in Imperial County. He said if there's any way that he can help in the committee to let him know

Kristian Salgado said she looked forward to seeing how CCV and APCD continue to include the steering committee in their decision making. She commented she looks forward to revisiting Tier 2 strategies. She mentioned she also looks forward to looking into the funding available per project and details of the budget as well as the type of projects available.

Diahna Garcia said she was excited at looking into more data and getting that data to more use. She said that she wants to see more stuff getting done.

Sergio Cabanas mentioned that they need to move on to better and bigger projects. He said that they've been stuck on the same thing for a few months. He commented that for them to be able to compete against Oakland they need to come up with better plans and execute them correctly. He mentioned that there are members missing and that it's hard to vote on something when they are not here. He said he feels like there are too many members missing for them to have a vote that day.

Matt Dessert mentioned there are some corrections for the minutes. He said that they have been asked about the budget for some time and said that they will have a handout for the committee with the administrative expenses for the first 2 million dollars in the budget and another handout with the types of projects they've been talking about that include the total cost of those projects. He said that he agrees that they need to move forward with these projects and that now is the time to organize and put that together. He said if anyone missed the CARB board meeting, it's available on their website and that it's the first time the CARB board went to their city signifying the importance of all this

Christian Torres said that the past week when they were at the AB 617 meeting for steering committee members and some of the consulting group it was discussed that the governor's proposed budget has slashed the program again. He proposed putting together a letter for all the year one communities to put pressure on the governor to not slash the funds but increase them.

Matt Dessert said that that's why they are videoing the meetings so they can capture individual testimonies better so they can use that technology in their message.

III. Public Comment

Chris Velasco from the Planning Division in the city of Calexico said he spoke with **Mary Salazar** about cost-effective strategies to reduce pollution in Calexico. He introduced a plan involving bamboo green wall. He mentioned that bamboo is a fast-growing plant and it sequesters a lot of carbon. He commented that he would like to work with the committee with his reps from Calexico to implement a plan for this. He mentioned they specifically targeted Nostros Park as a key area for this green wall that would prevent the clouds of dust from going into the fields where the kids play. He submitted his renderings and mentioned they are open to working with the AB 617 committee

Johnny Sample said that he was excited because he's been talking about green barriers around the schools to protect the air quality when the kids go out to play.

Ray Askins said he'd like to see what has been spent on in the last 6 months and a projection for the next 6 months. He said that they should have an idea of how the money is flowing. He commented that the bamboo barrier is an excellent idea.

Tomas Oliva commented that for his day job he represents a member of congress and said that one of the things they try to do at the federal government was secure funding for border-related water construction projects. He mentioned the San Diego/Texas delegation worked with the white house to secure 300 million dollars in the USNCA Agreement. He said that this funding would be given to the NAD Bank and approximately 150 million dollars would go to the Tijuana river valley, San Diego and the New River. He mentioned that his effort as a member of the city council is to hope to work with the council and see how much of that money they can secure to fund a long-lasting project that would address water quality issues in the New River.

Johnny Sample said that for a plant to grow it's going to need water. He said the IED should be responsible to be a partner for a 5 or 10-year plan so that the funding for water is going to be available at a reasonable price. He mentioned they need community gardens where people can go and relax.

Mireya Diaz commented that people that are campaigning should stick around till the end of the meeting so they can hear the community about what they need. She said that as a committee member she's representing her community. She said they have a lot of influence and they should stick to that commitment they made.

IV. Approval of Minutes

It was mentioned that **Aide Fulton** was incorrectly listed as an alternate on the December 11th minute and should be listed as a primary.

The comment was noted.

Christian Torres asked for a motion and a second to approve the minutes pending corrections.

The motion passed.

V. Discussion Items

CERP Approval Discussion

Christian Torres thanked everyone that participated in the tour with CARB. He personally thanked **Blake Plourd** for explaining what was happening in Heber to the CARB board members. He said that CARB produced a video of the tour. He commented about the letter regarding the budget and said they want to bring it forward, but they need to be proactive in the way they bring this forward. He mentioned they set up a system where instead of taking a formal vote they can reach out and try to get approval from most of the committee so that they can write those letters.

Matt Dessert commented that they need to have integrity in how the two co-chairs are managing this and show leadership.

Christian Torres said that now that the CERP has been approved the only big hurdle to overcome would be the funding. He mentioned all that's needed is to see how much percentage of the money would be sent down for certain projects. He mentioned that some projects are capped at 60-70%. He noted **Kristian Salgado's** comment about taking another look at Tier 2 strategies because those strategies would-be set-in place after looking at the data of Tier 1 strategies. He opened the floor to the committee to hear their opinions about what they've seen from the CERP and what ideas they have moving forward.

Mireya Diaz regarding **Christian Torres'** comment about the budget, said that everything comes with instructions and limits with any funding that's received. She said that if they already have the information about what projects are capped at whatever percentage, why doesn't she have this information. She mentioned that at that point in the game that information should be free flowing. She said she felt upset about her not knowing this information because she and other members have been asking about info about the budget for some time. She commented that she's not complaining about the budget being cut. She mentioned that that information should not be on a need-to-know basis.

Kristian Salgado said that moving forward they should be very clear on what projects are AB 617 funded therefore the committee has input on them and which ones are part of APCD.

Christian Torres answering to **Mireya Diaz**, said that they did fail in not bringing forward the budget information. He mentioned that CARB proposed that internally but that it should've been made available to the committee. He asked CARB if they could give an update on whether they can present that information in a more simplified fashion.

Andrea Juarez said that that the 2-million-dollar district implementation funds are not just for monitoring but also for projects or anything regarding AB 617 implementation in the community. Regarding the 8 million cap incentive funds, she said that Imperial Air District is getting 7 million for projects and a portion of the 8 million is for admin. She mentioned the framework for how the funding will be used to what types of projects are still being worked on and they don't have that published yet. She said that the division that's working on the cap incentives funding will have a workshop around mid to late March and that's when they're going to get input from CSC members and that she expects a representative of that division to come to a CSC meeting to present information about that.

An attendee asked **Andrea Juarez** if she could clarify the funding reserved for admin.

Andrea Juarez said that the budget for cap incentives is above 8 million dollars total and 7 million is dedicated towards project funding. She said that roughly a million is for admin. She mentioned that the 2 million are district implementation funds which are separate from the cap incentive funds.

Matt Dessert said they have a handout regarding the 2-million-dollar budget and the 8-million-dollar budget. He mentioned that this topic will be an agenda item for the next meeting. He said that they didn't need to have questions about it at that meeting. He commented that APCD and CCV are available for further information regarding the budgets so they can have a robust discussion about it on the next meeting

Scheduling of future CSC Meetings

Christian Torres disagreed on having the meetings bi-monthly. He said it's beneficial to have the meetings each month because it keeps everyone in check and that he wouldn't feel comfortable with not updating everyone with what's going on behind the scenes.

A CSC member said that he doesn't mind meeting Wednesday's but for the spring semester he will be teaching a class in the evenings so he will have his alternate step in when he's not available.

Ray Askins commented that there are other means to recover the funds that will be cut from the budget not only from the county but also from the State's programs that can step in where they had to cut back on their projects. He said that they need to take a hard look at that option. He said that the state should pay for the CARB tour meetings and not from the corridor budget.

Daniela Flores put on hold any other comments about the budget because it wasn't an agenda item. She mentioned it will be on the agenda for the next meeting.

VI. Action Item - Community Air Monitoring Program

Blake Plourd commented that he'd like to prioritize monitors in unrepresented areas that were for example over a mile from an existing monitor.

Christian Torres mentioned that CCV already has IVAN monitors located in both locations, one in Calexico which will be moved to the other side of the block and the monitor in the APCD offices. He said that CARB will be looking forward to them comparing the data between the regulatory monitors and the IVAN monitors.

A CSC Member asked what the cross-street on the Calexico monitor was.

Christian Torres said that he couldn't remember the cross-street but mentioned that the monitor was in the school air district.

Daniela Flores asked the members if there were any alternate sites that stood out for anyone.

Diahna Garcia commented that she'd remove the two monitors from Heber considering they already have two in Heber.

Sergio Cabanas said that the Heber geothermal location was misnamed and that it was called the Second Imperial Geothermal camp. He mentioned that right next to them are pyramid construction and that they create a lot of dust. He commented that the IID trucks drive at whatever speeds they want and pick up a lot of dust and no one can tell them anything. He said that whenever there are complaints they come to his site when in fact he's not the one creating all the dust.

Christian Torres mentioned that the truck issue has been brought up before. He said that APCD staff explained that the trucks can go up to 35 mph on the dirt roads.

An attendee said that the committee should send them a memo because she has seen the trucks going 55-60 mph.

Mersedes Martinez mentioned that the placement of the monitors isn't to see who's to blame but to find out the air quality near the residents. She said that they shouldn't take it personally.

Matt Dessert said that it could seem that way but through the discussion, they are taking in the meetings they will learn the neighborhoods even better. He mentioned that APCD already has a pretty good understanding of this but that doesn't mean they conveyed that to the community properly. He commented that when they start getting complaints, they need to do a better job of investigating.

Abraham Campos said he was happy to volunteer for an area so that they can put a monitor closer to the schools. He mentioned that there's a monitor on the wastewater treatment plant and that they could achieve the same monitoring if they move it elsewhere.

Mary Salazar recommended moving the Calexico monitor closer to the 3 schools that are in the same area. '

Christian Torres mentioned that that monitor is right next to the CARB monitor. He said that the monitor would be moved to the other side of the block because CARB would be moving their monitor over there.

Blake Plourd said that as a committee they should be conscious of how they name the monitors because naming them to the industry they're beside too can cause a lot of controversies.

Christian Torres said that the names shown are for voting purposes only but in general they try to name them after the cross-streets or a school location. He mentioned that there could be negative feedback to the committee if they start naming them after specific industries.

Abraham Campos said that that would be helpful, but it would be better if they moved the monitor to a school.

Christian Torres asked the committee if they would feel comfortable removing the monitor at Cesar Chavez and the one at the west port of entry.

A CSC Member asked if they were removing or reallocating those monitors.

Christian Torres said that they were reallocating the monitors.

Blake Plourd made a motion to re-prioritize the list of 15 monitors and choose monitors over one mile away from existing monitors and get those installed.

A CSC Member seconded the motion.

Christian Torres mentioned that this is just for the community IVAN monitors, not for the regulatory ones. He said that if they take something off this list it doesn't mean that they can't bring back the mobile units APCD is offering

Abraham Campos requested to amend the previous motion.

Matt Dessert said that they will take that into consideration after it's passed. He told **Abraham Campos** that he couldn't request an amendment because he was sitting in for an alternate, **Tomas Oliva**. He mentioned that for his own peace of mind this motion didn't mean it would lock these specific locations.

Diahna Garcia asked why they are having a motion and a vote if they could go back and reassess them at the next meeting.

Christian Torres commented that it could be reassessed.

Matt Dessert said that it was a formal direction for them to put it together for the next agenda item.

Diahna Garcia said that people that weren't there for that meeting might not like it in the next meeting so they would have to go over it again and again. She commented why didn't they go over the exact locations first. She asked when they were going to get the monitors in place.

Matt Dessert commented that this was a significant activity and that there has been a motion and a second and that's how that process is done. He mentioned that he hears **Diahna Garcia's** urgency loud and clear. He said that they haven't received any of the money to do these projects. He mentioned that they are getting a bit ahead of themselves with the expenditures. He commented that it takes time and planning to get these projects going.

Daniela Flores said there was a motion on the floor and there was still some discussion going on.

Blake Plourd clarified his motion and said he was asking the co-chairs to refine the list of 15 monitors and slim them down to 4 or 5 that are a mile away from an existing monitor that isn't redundant and are projects they actually want to do.

A co-chair mentioned that in 2019 they were going through the process of putting together the Air Monitoring Plan and they looked at how many sites they wanted to add which was decided on being 15 additional sites. He commented they made a list of alternate sites in case they ran into any roadblocks. He mentioned this was being brought back to the committee so they could see how some areas would be oversaturated with the 15 primary sites. He said that the point of the discussion was to see if they could swap some locations with the alternate ones.

Christian Torres commented that **Blake Plourd's** suggestion of removing monitors that are at least a mile away from an existing monitor is a good way to narrow that list down.

Mireya Diaz said that she understands **Diahna Garcia's** concern about getting stuff done but she also respects the process. She commented that it's important to have that voice as part of the committee. She mentioned that tabling things happen in school board meetings all the time. She said that they should respect the process and see it through as it is.

Diahna Garcia mentioned that the way the action reads doesn't require a vote. She said that they are going about the agenda wrong. She commented that the action doesn't mention anything about moving the Calexico monitors and that they should be doing that separately.

Daniela Flores reminded everyone that they all voted on the rules that would be followed as a decision-making body and anyone can revisit them if they feel that they should go about things in a different way.

Diahna Garcia commented that they aren't following Robert's Rules or the way a motion, a second and an action item on an agenda is done. She said that if someone complained about their procedures the whole meeting could be a waste of time.

Matt Dessert mentioned that they had the item in the December meeting but had some technical difficulties with presenting the map. He said that they will have more clarity on the action items moving forward.

An attendee said that they are refining and prioritizing the list. She mentioned they don't want monitors overlapping each other.

Diahna Garcia said the action item says that they are voting to relocate two of the 15 monitors and that that's the only thing the agenda allows them to vote on which is fine. She commented that they should start out correctly. She mentioned that voting on changing names and whatnot should be a separate vote. She commented that she is trying to steer it correctly.

Matt Dessert mentioned that the two co-chair agencies should smartly take that into consideration. He commented that they will make the action items more direct in the future.

Christian Torres asked **Daniela Flores** what the correct motion would be for the committee to approve the two Calexico sites to be changed to the two alternate locations.

Daniela Flores said the committee members must introduce that motion and the vote must be on if they all agree to relocate those two Calexico monitors. She mentioned that if there's no consensus they would move forward to approve the 15 original locations. She commented that if a committee member brings that motion, they can continue to discuss that point.

Matt Dessert commented that the monitors wouldn't be installed overnight, and it would take around 6-8 months.

Daniela Flores asked if there was a motion to relocate those two sites.

Blake Plourd retracted his previous motion and said that what he wanted to see is the staff to come back with how far each proposed monitor and the alternates are from an existing IVAN monitor. He mentioned that he thinks that's all the information they need to see which monitors are redundant. He commented that he thinks there are more redundant monitors than the two in Calexico.

Matt Dessert commented that if Blake Plourd doesn't feel how the list is at right now, he can make a motion to table it and bring it back with that data later.

Blake Plourd said that it would be better to get the updated map before the next meeting so they can look at the map and do their homework. He mentioned he'd like a small part of the committee to get together and look at the map and bring forth an updated list of monitors to get it blessed in front of the full committee.

Christian Torres asked if they would need that map with all the data including all the IVAN monitors on it within a week.

Sergio Cabanas commented that he'd like APCD and Comite Civico to get together and bring to the committee several maps with alternate locations so they can come up with the best locations.

Matt Dessert said that the bylaws allow them to form subcommittees. He mentioned that this could be a chance to form a subcommittee representing the group.

Daniela Flores asked if anyone was going to make the motion to table the item.

Diahna Garcia made a motion to table the item until they find a better monitoring map.

A CSC member seconded the motion.

Blake Plourd said they should have an opportunity for members of the public or CCV to go look at the maps even if they must go down to APCD to do it.

Christian Torres said the motion to table passed.

VII. Agency Updates

An APCD member reminded everyone about the handouts about the budget as it relates to the Air Monitoring Plan. He asked everyone to please look at that. He also noted everyone's comments about retooling the monitors' map so they can move forward and get that vote.

Miguel Hernandez reminded everyone about an educational campaign for the upcoming census. He commented they have a group of volunteers around the county. He said they just had an event in Calexico called Ama Tu Corazon. He said to please be polite to the volunteers if they knock on anyone's door.

A State representative said that the next day would be their board meeting to take the CERPS for review and approval by the board. She commented that the meeting would be webcast if anyone was interested in watching it.

A member from Comite Civico mentioned that there have been schools reaching out to them about asthma verifications. She commented that they should recognize there is pollution entering the schools and that they are asking for support specifically about the location of the pollutants.

Luis Olmedo said that the Eastern Coachella Valley has been selected to participate in AB 617, so they are going to launch their first steering committee next Thursday. He commented that they've been informing CARB about their interest in the North End for that very reason because it made sense for them to become a part of the program. He commented that the governor's budget had 18 million dollars for funding to the new river and that he imagined that the money would be used for the new river strategic plan which begins in Calexico and moves the contaminated water outside of Calexico. He said that there are another 10 million dollars for bond money which probably comes with more red tape but nonetheless the money is there.

VIII. Agenda Topics for Next Meeting

Christian Torres said that they will bring back the locations for the community monitors. He commented that **Matt Dessert** already stated that the budget will be coming back for the next meeting. He mentioned that he proposed to bring back the letter asking the State to not cut the funding for the program but to increase it. He commented that the process for expediting that is very quick so they might not have time to bring it up at the next meeting. He said that they're trying to build a system where they would reply to a call, text message or email so they can reply.

Matt Dessert commented that he has been in discussion with **Luis Olmedo** about filling in the vacant seats and they have some applications to review so they would be seeing the seats filled up at the next meeting.

Blake Plourd said that they should open the action item for the monitor locations to all the sites not just two for the next meeting.

Christian Torres noted **Blake Plourd's** comment.

IX. Closing Remarks / Adjournment

Aide Fulton thanked the public for attending that day. She invited everyone to have an inventory of other projects happening in the community that would help them enhance the AB 617 projects.

A CSC member commented that she enjoyed the heated conversations they had that day because she thinks it opens a level of trust in the committee to express what they really want to say.

A CSC member said that she learns more each time she comes to the meetings about the projects that are occurring state-wide especially in the valley and the new river. She commented that it seems that they are investing in the new river project already to see how they can divert the funds into something else. She invited anyone to invite agency representatives to the meeting.

Diahna Garcia asked if they could get a list of how the money could be spent.

Matt Dessert mentioned that they have put a list of potential projects. He said that they will get in contact with CARB to see what kind of other projects they can share.

Diahna Garcia said they could also be innovative and create a new project that hasn't been done before.

Kristian Salgado mentioned that she works for the cooperative extension and one of the projects they are close with is a program that supports agricultural operations to reduce greenhouse gas emissions and build carbon soil. She commented that they will have 3 workshops coming up in partnership with the local farm bureau. She commented that these are great projects to tie into the meeting. She thinks they are very relevant to the conversation they had in the meeting. She said one workshop is on February 25th, another on March 11th and one on April 22nd.

Christian Torres said he liked the heated debate they had because that is what he wants to see from his community. He acknowledged there was at least one public comment,

Ray Askins said that the two sensors they were talking about are designed to measure the chemical output of the wastewater plant and the airport and they need to take that into consideration. He mentioned that the port of entry is responsible for a third of the air pollution they have.

An attendee suggested involving the schools because this has a lot to do with environmental biology and chemistry. She mentioned emailing the teachers in high schools so they can have presentations in their classrooms. She said that she likes the layout they use for the meetings but noticed they could be straighter forward and concise about their comments.

Ray commented that he noticed that the co-chairs talked down to an alternate and shortly after that he left. He suggested talking to alternates as equals because they come down and sit in on their own time without being paid.

Andrea Juarez responding to **Diahna Garcia's** comment about what other types of projects could be done with the budget said that the framework for the cap incentives fund is being worked on that there should be some workshops being held by that division in March. She said that the purpose of those workshops was to get feedback from the community on what they think could be funded with that money.

Thomas Olson pointed out that California has the California Climate Investment Fund which funds projects throughout the state. He said there is a project list that they can look at for reference about projects funded with money outside of their funds.

Johnny Sample suggested adding a short public comment period after each agenda item instead of at the end.

Christian Torres said the next meeting will be March 11th with location TBD.

Meeting Adjourned.

Programa Comunitario de Protección Atmosférica Bajo el Auspicio del Proyecto de Ley AB 617
Minuta de la Reunión del Comité Directivo
Centro Comunitario Heber
Heber, CA
12 de febrero de 2020

Presidente de la reunión: Luis Olmedo (Suplente: Christian Torres)

Facilitadora: Daniela Flores de Harder Co.

I. Asistencia:

Mersedes Martínez, Corredor Comunitario; **Matt Dessert**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación Atmosférica; **Rene Félix**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mireya Díaz**, Corredor Comunitario; **Kristian Salgado**, Corredor Comunitario; **Blake Plourd**, Corredor Comunitario; **Sergio Cabañas**, Corredor Comunitario; **Virginia Mendoza**, Corredor Comunitario; **Aidé Fulton**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mary Salazar**, Corredor Comunitario; **Diahna García**, Corredor Comunitario;

Suplentes: Reyes Romero; Christian Torres; Rosa Guerrero; Sandra Mendívil; Michael Moore; Marlene Flores; Tomas Oliva

II. Bienvenida y Comentarios Iniciales por Integrantes del CSC

Daniela Flores señaló las salidas de emergencia y los baños. Mencionó que tienen servicios de traducción disponibles e invitó a todos a probar la comida que tienen en la reunión.

Christian Torres dio la bienvenida a todos y agradeció a las personas que se presentaron a la reunión del día 15. Agradeció a **Mary** y **John Hernández**, quienes fueron invitadas por CARB como parte del equipo de retroalimentación para las comunidades de primer año en UC Davis la semana pasada y mencionó que también asistió a esa reunión y dio retroalimentación sobre cómo están las comunidades de primer año. Dijo que Oakland implementó su plan en diciembre y lo está acelerando nuevamente, dijo que deberían seguir sus pasos y, si no, hacerlo mejor que ellos, a pesar de que tienen un comité directivo más grande. Comentó que deberían tomarlo como un desafío. Dijo que espera que la reunión sea productiva.

Matt Dessert dijo que **Roy Dorantes** estaba filmando la reunión para poder guardar el video para el registro. Comentó que **Christian Torres** está en lo correcto y que necesitan mostrar liderazgo.

Mersedes Martínez mencionó que esperaba progresar y en acelerar los procesos. Comentó que no hay nada de malo con una pequeña competencia saludable.

Mireya Díaz comentó que ella espera los desafíos en este próximo año. Mencionó que quiere ver más proyectos diversificados aparecer en el radar. Dijo que todos estos estacionamientos han sido muy buenos proyectos, pero le gustaría que se diversificaran un poco más. Mencionó que también le gustaría un poco más de transparencia.

Aidé Fulton dijo que espera con ansias las acciones de ese día. Invitó a los miembros que faltan a participar más para que puedan hacer las cosas.

Blake Plourd Agradeció a todos por organizar la gira el día 15. Dijo que la gira fue bien recibida por CARB. Mencionó que le gustaría que se llenaran todos los lugares vacantes en la junta.

Mary Salazar Dijo que fue un momento increíble para ella pasar tiempo en Sacramento y conocer a tanta gente apasionada y maravillosa. Mencionó que aprendió mucho y trajo consigo muchas preocupaciones e ideas. Comentó que una de esas ideas era involucrar a la comunidad y a los líderes de la ciudad. Mencionó que **Chris Velasco** tiene tantas ideas y le apasiona lo que están haciendo allí. Dijo que deberían traer más personas que puedan correr la voz. Comentó que se están moviendo en la dirección correcta.

Marlene Flores dijo que estaba muy entusiasmada con la reunión del 15 de enero porque fueron muchas personas de la comunidad. Felicitó a todos los que fueron. Mencionó que quiere ver una mayor participación en la comunidad. Propuso observar lo que Oakland está haciendo e imitarlo para que puedan avanzar más rápido.

Tomas Oliva dijo que no ha participado directamente en la reunión hasta ahora. Mencionó que el Mayor de la ciudad lo nombró para representante de la ciudad en el comité AB 617. Comentó que ha seguido el trabajo del comité a través de la información proporcionada por APCD y dijo que quería aplaudir los esfuerzos que han realizado hasta ese momento. Mencionó que espera hacer su parte en el comité. Dijo que es muy consciente de los impactos en la salud en el Condado de Imperial y comentó que en su trabajo ayudan a las entidades locales en todo lo que pueden en términos de mejorar las tasas de asma. Mencionó que tiene una pasión personal por abogar por la reducción y eliminación de la quema agrícola en el Condado Imperial. Dijo que si hay alguna forma en que pueda ayudar en el comité hacerle saber.

Kristian Salgado dijo que esperaba ver cómo CCV y APCD continúan incluyendo al comité directivo en su toma de decisiones. Comentó que espera volver a las estrategias de Nivel 2. Mencionó que también espera con interés la financiación disponible por proyecto, los detalles del presupuesto y el tipo de proyectos.

Diahna García dijo que estaba emocionada de buscar más datos y hacer que esos datos se usen más. Dijo que quiere ver más cosas por hacer.

Sergio Cabañas mencionó que necesitan pasar a proyectos mejores y más grandes. Dijo que han estado atrapados en lo mismo durante unos meses. Comentó que para poder competir contra Oakland necesitan idear mejores planes y ejecutarlos correctamente. Mencionó que faltan miembros y que es difícil votar sobre algo cuando no están aquí. Dijo que siente que faltan demasiados miembros para que puedan votar ese día.

Matt Dessert Mencionó que hay algunas correcciones para las minutas. Dijo que se les había preguntado sobre el presupuesto durante algún tiempo y comentó que tendrán un folleto para el comité con los gastos administrativos de los primeros 2 millones de dólares en el presupuesto y otro folleto con los tipos de proyectos de los que han estado hablando e incluye el costo total de esos proyectos. Dijo que está de acuerdo en que necesitan avanzar con estos proyectos y que ahora es el momento de organizarse y organizarlo. Dijo que, si alguien se perdió la reunión de la junta de CARB, está disponible en su sitio web y que es la primera vez que la junta de CARB fue a su ciudad, lo que significa la importancia de todo esto.

Christian Torres dijo que la semana pasada, cuando estaban en la reunión AB 617 para los miembros del comité directivo y algunos miembros del grupo de consulta, se discutió que el presupuesto propuesto por el gobernador ha recortado nuevamente el programa. Propuso armar una carta para todas las comunidades de un año para presionar al gobernador para que no reduzca los fondos, sino que los aumente.

Matt Dessert dijo que es por eso que están evitando las reuniones para que puedan capturar mejor los testimonios individuales para que puedan usar esa tecnología en su mensaje.

III. Comentarios Públicos

Chris Velasco de la División de Planificación en la ciudad de Calexico dijo que habló con **Mary Salazar** sobre estrategias rentables para reducir la contaminación en Calexico. Introdujo un plan que involucraba paredes verdes de bambú. Mencionó que el bambú es una planta de rápido crecimiento y secuestra mucho carbono. Comentó que le gustaría trabajar con el comité con sus representantes de Calexico para implementar un plan para esto. Mencionó que vieron específicamente a Nosotros Park como un área clave para este muro verde que evitaría que las nubes de polvo ingresen a los campos donde juegan los niños. Presentó sus representaciones y mencionó que están abiertas a trabajar con el comité AB 617

Johnny Sample dijo que estaba emocionado porque ha estado hablando de barreras verdes alrededor de las escuelas para proteger la calidad del aire cuando los niños salen a jugar.

Ray Askins dijo que le gustaría ver en qué se ha invertido en los últimos 6 meses y una proyección para los próximos 6 meses. Dijo que deberían tener una idea de cómo fluye el dinero. Comentó que la barrera de bambú es una excelente idea.

Tomas Oliva comentó que para su trabajo diario representa a un miembro del congreso y dijo que una de las cosas que intentan hacer en el gobierno federal es la financiación segura para proyectos de agua relacionados con la frontera. Mencionó que la delegación de San Diego / Texas trabajó con la Casa Blanca para asegurar 300 millones de dólares en el Acuerdo de la USNCA. Dijo que esta financiación se otorgaría al Banco NAD y que aproximadamente 150 millones de dólares se destinarían al valle del río Tijuana, San Diego y el Río Nuevo. Mencionó que su esfuerzo como miembro del consejo de la ciudad es esperar trabajar con el consejo y ver cuánto de ese dinero pueden asegurar para financiar un proyecto duradero que abordaría los problemas de calidad del agua en el Río Nuevo.

Johnny Sample dijo que para que una planta crezca necesitará agua. Dijo que el IED debería ser responsable de un plan de 5 o 10 años para que los fondos para el agua estén disponibles a un precio razonable. Mencionó que necesitan jardines comunitarios donde la gente pueda ir y relajarse.

Mireya Díaz comentó que las personas que están haciendo campaña deben quedarse hasta el final de la reunión para que puedan escuchar a la comunidad sobre lo que realmente necesitan. Dijo que como miembro del comité representa a su comunidad. Comentó que tienen mucha influencia y que deben cumplir con ese compromiso que hicieron.

IV. Aprobación de las Minutas

Se mencionó que **Aidé Fulton** se incluyó incorrectamente como alternativa en la minuta del 11 de diciembre y debería estar como primaria.

El comentario fue anotado.

Christian Torres solicitó una moción y un segundo para aprobar la minuta pendiente de correcciones.

La moción pasó.

V. Temas de discusión

Discusión sobre la aprobación del CERP

Christian Torres agradeció a todos los que participaron en la gira con CARB. Personalmente agradeció a **Blake Plourd** por explicar lo que estaba sucediendo en Heber a los miembros de la junta de CARB. Comentó que CARB produjo un video de la gira. Comentó que les gustaría presentar la carta sobre el presupuesto, pero que deben ser proactivos en la forma en que lo presentan. Mencionó que establecieron un sistema en el que, si bien no pueden votar formalmente en la reunión, pueden comunicarse e intentar obtener la aprobación de la mayoría del comité para que puedan escribir esas cartas.

Matt Dessert comentó que necesitan tener integridad en cómo los dos copresidentes están manejando esto y mostrar liderazgo.

Christian Torres Dijo que ahora que el CERP ha sido aprobado, el único gran obstáculo a superar sería la financiación. Mencionó que todo lo que se necesita es ver cuánto porcentaje del dinero se enviaría para ciertos proyectos. Mencionó que algunos proyectos tienen un límite de 60-70%. Señaló el comentario de **Kristian Salgado** acerca de volver a analizar las estrategias de Nivel 2 porque esas estrategias se establecerían después de analizar los datos de las estrategias de Nivel 1. Abrió la palabra al comité para escuchar sus opiniones sobre lo que han visto del CERP y las ideas que tienen para avanzar.

Mireya Díaz En cuanto al comentario de **Christian Torres** sobre el presupuesto, dijo que todo viene con instrucciones y límites con cualquier financiamiento que se reciba. Dijo que si ya tienen la información sobre qué proyectos están limitados en cualquier porcentaje, ¿por qué no tiene esta información? Mencionó que en ese punto del juego esa información debería fluir libremente. Dijo que se sentía molesta por no saber esta información porque ella y otros miembros han estado preguntando por información sobre el presupuesto por algún tiempo. Comentó que no se queja de que se recorta el presupuesto. Mencionó que esa información no debería ser una necesidad de saber.

Kristian Salgado dijo que en el futuro deberían ser muy claros sobre qué proyectos están financiados por AB 617 y cuáles son parte de APCD.

Christian Torres En respuesta a **Mireya Díaz**, dijo que no lograron no presentar la información del presupuesto. Mencionó que CARB propuso eso internamente, pero que debería haber sido puesto a disposición del comité. Le preguntó a CARB si podían dar una actualización sobre si pueden presentar esa información de una manera más simplificada

Andrea Juárez dijo que los fondos de implementación del distrito de 2 millones de dólares no son solo para monitoreo sino también para implementación y pueden usarse para proyectos o cualquier cosa relacionada con la implementación de AB 617 en la comunidad. Con respecto a los 8 millones de fondos de incentivos de capitalización, dijo que el Distrito Imperial del Aire obtuvo 7 millones para proyectos y una parte de los 8 millones es para administración. Mencionó el marco sobre cómo se utilizará la financiación para los tipos de proyectos en los que todavía se está trabajando y aún no se han publicado. Dijo que la división que está trabajando en la financiación de incentivos de capitalización tendrá un taller alrededor de mediados o finales de marzo y que será entonces cuando recibirán aportes de los miembros de CSC y que espera que un representante de esa división asista a una reunión de CSC para presentar información sobre eso.

Un asistente le preguntó a **Andrea Juárez** si podía aclarar los fondos reservados para el administrador.

Andrea Juárez dijo que el presupuesto para incentivos es superior a 8 millones de dólares en total y 7 millones se dedican a la financiación de proyectos. Dijo que aproximadamente un millón es para la administración.

Mencionó que los 2 millones son fondos de implementación del distrito que están separados de los fondos de incentivos de capitalización.

Matt Dessert dijo que tienen un folleto sobre el presupuesto de 2 millones de dólares y el presupuesto de 8 millones de dólares. Mencionó que este tema será un tema de agenda para la próxima reunión y que no necesitaban hacer preguntas al respecto en esa reunión. Comentó que APCD y CCV están disponibles para obtener más información sobre los presupuestos para que puedan tener una discusión sólida al respecto en la próxima reunión

Planificación de juntas futuras de CSC

Christian Torres no estuvo de acuerdo en tener las reuniones bimensualmente. Dijo que es beneficioso tener las reuniones cada mes porque mantiene a todos bajo control y que no se sentiría cómodo con no actualizar a todos con lo que está sucediendo detrás de escena.

Un miembro del comité dijo que no le importaba reunirse el miércoles, pero que durante el semestre de primavera impartirá una clase por las tardes, por lo que tendrá un paso alternativo cuando no esté disponible.

Ray Askins comentó que hay otros medios para recuperar los fondos que se recortarán del presupuesto no solo del condado sino también de los programas del Estado que pueden intervenir donde tuvieron que recortar sus proyectos. Dijo que necesitan analizar detenidamente esa opción. Dijo que el estado debería pagar las reuniones de la gira CARB y no con el presupuesto de AB 617.

Daniela Flores puso en espera cualquier otro comentario sobre el presupuesto porque no era un tema de la agenda. Mencionó que estará en la agenda de la próxima reunión.

VI. Acción - Programa Comunitario de Monitoreo del Aire

Blake Plourd comentó que le gustaría priorizar monitores en áreas no representadas que estaban, por ejemplo, a más de una milla de un monitor existente.

Christian Torres Mencionó que dos monitores reguladores CCV ya tienen monitores IVAN ubicados en su cercanía, uno en Calexico que se trasladará al otro lado de la cuadra y el monitor en las oficinas de APCD. Dijo que CARB los estará esperando para comparar los datos entre los monitores reguladores y los monitores IVAN.

Un miembro del CSC preguntó cuál era el cruce de calles en el monitor Calexico.

Christian Torres dijo que no podía recordar el cruce de la calle, pero mencionó que el monitor estaba ubicado en el distrito escolar.

Daniela Flores les preguntó a los miembros si les destacaba algún sitio alternativo.

Diahna García comentó que ella eliminaría los dos monitores de Heber considerando que ya tienen dos ahí.

Sergio Cabañas dijo que la ubicación geotérmica de Heber tenía el nombre incorrecto y que se llamaba el segundo campamento geotérmico imperial. Mencionó que justo al lado de ellos esta *Pyramid Construction* y que crean mucho polvo. Comentó que los camiones de IID conducen a la velocidad que deseen y levantan mucho polvo y nadie puede decirles nada. Dijo que cuando hay quejas vienen con el cuándo en realidad no es él quien está creando todo el polvo.

Christian Torres mencionó que el problema de los camiones ya se ha mencionado anteriormente. Dijo que el personal de APCD explicó que los camiones pueden recorrer hasta 35 mph en los caminos de tierra.

Un asistente dijo que el comité debería enviarles una carta porque ella ha visto los camiones yendo a 55-60 mph.

Mersedes Martínez mencionó que la ubicación de los monitores no es para ver quién tiene la culpa sino para averiguar la calidad del aire cerca de los residentes. Dijo que no deberían tomarlo como algo personal.

Matt Dessert Dijo que podría parecer así, pero a través de la discusión, están asistiendo a las reuniones y entenderán las necesidades de los vecindarios aún mejor. Mencionó que APCD ya tiene una buena comprensión de esto, pero eso no significa que lo hayan transmitido a la comunidad adecuadamente. Comentó que cuando comienzan a recibir quejas necesitan investigar mejor.

Abraham Campos dijo que estaba dispuesto de ser voluntario para un área para que puedan poner un monitor más cerca de las escuelas. Mencionó que hay un monitor en la planta de tratamiento de aguas residuales que podría ser de más utilidad en otra ubicación

Mary Salazar recomendó acercar el monitor Calxico a las 3 escuelas que se encuentran en la misma área,

Christian Torres mencionó que ese monitor en particular está justo al lado de un monitor CARB. Dijo que el monitor se movería al otro lado de la cuadra porque CARB planea en mover su monitor.

Blake Plourd dijo que como comité deberían ser conscientes de cómo nombran a los monitores porque nombrarlos con nombres de las industrias cercanas a su ubicación puede causar problemas.

Christian Torres dijo que los nombres que se muestran son solo para fines de votación, pero en general intentan nombrarlos después del cruce de calles o la ubicación de una escuela. Mencionó que podría haber comentarios negativos para el comité si comienzan a nombrarlos por industrias específicas.

Abraham Campos dijo que eso sería útil, pero que sería mejor si trasladaran el monitor a una escuela.

Christian Torres preguntó al comité si se sentirían cómodos quitando el monitor de César Chávez y el del puerto de entrada oeste.

Un miembro del comité preguntó si estaban eliminando o reasignando esos monitores.

Christian Torres dijo que estaban reasignando los monitores.

Blake Plourd hizo una moción para volver a priorizar la lista de 15 monitores y elegir monitores a más de una milla de distancia de los monitores existentes e instalarlos.

Un miembro del comité secundó la moción.

Christian Torres mencionó que esto es solo para los monitores IVAN de la comunidad, no para los reguladores. Dijo que, si quitan algo de esta lista, no significa que no puedan recuperar las unidades móviles que APCD está ofreciendo.

Abraham Campos solicitó modificar la moción anterior.

Matt Dessert dijo que lo tomarán en consideración después de que haya pasado. Le dijo a **Abraham Campos** que no podía solicitar una modificación porque era un alternativo, **Tomas Oliva**. Mencionó que, para su propia tranquilidad, esta moción no significaba que bloquearía estas ubicaciones específicas.

Diahna García preguntó por qué tienen una moción y una votación si podrían regresar y reevaluarlos en la próxima reunión.

Christian Torres comentó que si pudieran ser reevaluados.

Matt Dessert dijo que era una dirección formal para ellos armarlo para el próximo punto de la agenda.

Diahna García dijo que a las personas que no estuvieron allí para esa reunión quizás no estén de acuerdo con las ubicaciones en la próxima reunión, por lo que tendrían que repasarlo una y otra vez. Comentó por qué no revisaron primero las ubicaciones exactas. Preguntó cuándo iban a poner los monitores en su lugar.

Matt Dessert comentó que esta fue una actividad importante y que hubo una moción y una segunda y así es como se realiza ese proceso. Mencionó que escucha la urgencia de **Diahna García** alto y claro. Dijo que no han recibido nada de dinero para hacer estos proyectos y que se están adelantando un poco con los gastos. Comentó que lleva tiempo y planificación poner en marcha estos proyectos.

Daniela Flores dijo que había una moción en el piso y todavía había algo de discusión.

Blake Plourd aclaró su moción y dijo que estaba pidiendo a los copresidentes que refinaran la lista de 15 monitores y los redujeran a 4 o 5 que están a una milla de distancia de un monitor existente que no es redundante y que son proyectos que realmente quieren hacer.

Un copresidente mencionó que en 2019 estaban pasando por el proceso de elaborar el Plan de Monitoreo del Aire y analizaron cuántos sitios querían agregar, lo que se decidió en 15 sitios adicionales. Comentó que hicieron una lista de sitios alternativos en caso de que se toparan con obstáculos. Mencionó que esto se llevaría de vuelta al comité para que pudieran ver cómo algunas áreas se saturarían con los 15 sitios principales. Dijo que el punto de la discusión era ver si podían intercambiar algunas ubicaciones con las alternativas.

Christian Torres comentó que la sugerencia de **Blake Plourd** de eliminar los monitores que están al menos a una milla de distancia de un monitor existente es una buena manera de reducir esa lista.

Mireya Díaz dijo que entiende la preocupación de **Diahna García** por hacer las cosas, pero también respeta el proceso. Comentó que es importante tener esa voz como parte del comité. Mencionó que mover las cosas a una fecha posterior ocurre en las reuniones de las juntas escolares todo el tiempo. Dijo que deberían respetar el proceso y llevarlo a cabo tal como está.

Diahna García mencionó que la forma en que se lee la acción no requiere un voto. Dijo que van sobre la agenda mal. Comentó que la acción no menciona nada sobre mover los monitores Calxico y que deberían hacerlo por separado.

Daniela Flores recordó a todos que todos votaron sobre las reglas que se seguirían como un órgano de toma de decisiones y que cualquiera puede volver a visitarlas si considera que debe abordar las cosas de una manera diferente.

Diahna García comentó que no siguen las Reglas de Robert o la forma en que se hace una moción, un segundo y un elemento de acción en una agenda. Dijo que, si alguien se quejaba de sus procedimientos, toda la reunión podría ser una pérdida de tiempo.

Matt Dessert mencionó que tenían el artículo en la reunión de diciembre pero que tuvieron algunas dificultades técnicas para presentar el mapa. Dijo que tendrán más claridad sobre los elementos de acción en el futuro.

Un asistente dijo que están refinando y priorizando la lista. Mencionó que no quieren que los monitores se superpongan entre sí.

Diahna García dijo que el tema de acción dice que están votando para reubicar a dos de los 15 monitores y que eso es lo único que la agenda les permite votar, lo cual está bien. Comentó que deberían comenzar correctamente. Mencionó que votar por cambiar nombres y otras cosas debería ser un voto por separado. Mencionó que está tratando de dirigirlo correctamente.

Matt Dessert mencionó que las dos agencias copresidentes deberían tener esto en cuenta. Comentó que harán que los elementos de acción sean más directos en el futuro.

Christian Torres preguntó **Daniela Flores** cuál sería la moción correcta para que el comité apruebe que los dos sitios de Calexico se cambien a las dos ubicaciones alternativas.

Daniela Flores dijo que los miembros del comité tienen que presentar esa moción y que se debe votar si todos acuerdan reubicar esos dos monitores Calexico. Mencionó que, si no hay consenso allí, avanzarían para aprobar las 15 ubicaciones originales. Comentó que, si un miembro del comité presenta esa moción, puede continuar teniendo una discusión sobre ese punto.

Matt Dessert comentó que los monitores no se instalarían de la noche a la mañana y que tardarían entre 6 y 8 meses.

Daniela Flores preguntó si hubo una moción para reubicar esos dos sitios.

Blake Plourd retractó su moción anterior y dijo que lo que quería ver era que el personal volviera con la distancia que cada monitor propuesto y las alternativas están de un monitor IVAN existente. Mencionó que cree que esa es toda la información que necesitan para ver qué monitores son redundantes. Comentó que cree que hay más monitores redundantes que los dos en Calexico.

Matt Dessert comentó que si Blake Plourd no siente cómo está la lista en este momento, puede hacer una moción para presentarla y traerla de regreso con esos datos en una fecha posterior

Blake Plourd dijo que sería mejor obtener el mapa actualizado antes de la próxima reunión para que puedan mirar el mapa y hacer su tarea. Mencionó que le gustaría que una pequeña parte del comité se reuniera y mirara el mapa y presentara una lista actualizada de monitores para bendecirlo frente al comité completo.

Christian Torres preguntó si necesitarían ese mapa con todos los datos, incluidos todos los monitores IVAN en una semana.

Sergio Cabañas comentó que le gustaría que APCD y Comité Cívico se reunieran y trajeran al comité varios mapas con ubicaciones alternativas para que puedan encontrar las mejores ubicaciones.

Matt Dessert dijo que los estatutos les permiten formar subcomités. Mencionó que esta podría ser una oportunidad para formar un subcomité que represente al grupo.

Daniela Flores preguntó si alguien iba a hacer la moción para presentar el artículo.

Diahna García hizo un movimiento para colocar el artículo hasta que encuentren un mejor mapa de monitoreo.

Un miembro de CSC secundó la moción.

Blake Plourd dijo que deberían tener la oportunidad de que los miembros del público o CCV observen los mapas, incluso si tienen que ir a APCD para hacerlo.

Christian Torres dijo la moción fue aprobada.

VII. Actualización de las agencias

Un miembro de APCD recordó a todos sobre los folletos del presupuesto en relación con el Plan de Monitoreo del Aire. Pidió a todos que por favor echen un vistazo a eso. También tomó nota de los comentarios de todos sobre la actualización del mapa de los monitores para que puedan avanzar y obtener ese voto.

Miguel Hernández recordó a todos acerca de una campaña educativa para el próximo censo. Comentó que tienen un grupo de voluntarios en todo el condado. Dijo que acaban de tener un evento en Calexico llamado Ama Tu Corazón. Dijo que por favor sea cortés con los voluntarios si tocan a la puerta de alguien.

Un representante del Estado dijo que al día siguiente sería su reunión de la junta para llevar el CERP para su revisión y aprobación por la junta. Comentó que la reunión se transmitirá por Internet si alguien está interesado en verla.

Un representante de Comité Cívico mencionó que ha habido escuelas comunicándose con ellos sobre las verificaciones de asma. Comentó que deberían reconocer que hay contaminación entrando a las escuelas y que están pidiendo apoyo específicamente sobre la ubicación de los contaminantes.

Luis Olmedo dijo que el Valle del Este de Coachella ha sido seleccionado para participar en AB 617, por lo que lanzarán su primer comité directivo el próximo jueves. Comentó que han estado informando a CARB sobre su interés en el North End por esa misma razón porque tenía sentido que se convirtieran en parte del programa. Comentó que el presupuesto del gobernador tenía 18 millones de dólares para financiar el nuevo río y que se imaginaba que el dinero se usaría para el nuevo plan estratégico del río que comienza en Calexico y mueve el agua contaminada fuera de Calexico. Dijo que hay otros 10 millones de dólares para el dinero de los bonos que probablemente vengán con muchos más trámites burocráticos, pero de todos modos el dinero está ahí.

VIII. Temas de la Agenda para la Próxima Reunión

Christian Torres dijo que traerán de vuelta los lugares para los monitores. Comentó que **Matt Dessert** ya declaró que el presupuesto volverá para la próxima reunión. Mencionó que propuso traer de vuelta la carta pidiendo al Estado que no reduzca los fondos para el programa, sino que lo aumente. Comentó que el proceso para eso es muy rápido, por lo que podrían no tener tiempo para mencionarlo en la próxima reunión. Dijo que están tratando de construir un sistema en el que respondan a una llamada, mensaje de texto o correo electrónico para que puedan responder.

Matt Dessert comentó que ha estado discutiendo con **Luis Olmedo** acerca de llenar los puestos vacantes y que tienen algunas solicitudes para revisar, por lo que verían los asientos ocupados en la próxima reunión.

Blake Plourd dijo que deberían abrir el elemento de acción para las ubicaciones del monitor a todos los sitios, no solo a dos para la próxima reunión.

Christian Torres tomó nota del comentario de **Blake Plourd**.

IX. Observaciones finales / Clausura

Aidé Fulton agradeció al público por asistir ese día. Invitó a todos a tener un inventario de otros proyectos en curso en la comunidad que los ayudaría a mejorar los proyectos AB 617.

Un miembro del comité comentó que disfrutó de las acaloradas conversaciones que tuvieron ese día porque cree que abre un nivel de confianza entre el comité para expresar lo que realmente quieren decir.

Un miembro del comité dijo que ella aprende más cada vez que viene a las reuniones sobre los proyectos que están ocurriendo en todo el estado, especialmente en el valle y el nuevo río. Comentó que parece que ya están invirtiendo en el nuevo proyecto del río para ver cómo pueden desviar los fondos hacia otra cosa. Invitó a cualquiera a invitar a representantes de la agencia a la reunión.

Diahna García preguntó si podían obtener una lista de cómo podría gastarse el dinero.

Matt Dessert mencionó que han puesto una lista de proyectos potenciales. Dijo que se pondrán en contacto con CARB para ver qué otro tipo de proyectos pueden compartir.

Diahna García dijo que también podrían ser innovadores y crear un nuevo proyecto que no se haya hecho antes.

Kristian Salgado mencionó que ella trabaja para la extensión cooperativa y uno de los proyectos con los que están cerca es un programa que apoya las operaciones agrícolas para reducir las emisiones de gases de efecto invernadero y construir suelo de carbono. Comentó que tendrán 3 talleres en asociación con la oficina local de la granja. Comentó que estos son buenos proyectos para vincular a la reunión. Piensa que son muy relevantes para la conversación que tuvieron en la reunión. Dijo que un taller es el 25 de febrero, otro el 11 de marzo y otro el 22 de abril.

Christian Torres dijo que le gustó el acalorado debate que tuvieron porque eso es lo que quiere ver de su comunidad. Reconoció que había al menos un comentario público,

Ray Askins dijo que los dos sensores de los que estaban hablando están diseñados para medir la producción química de la planta de aguas residuales y el aeropuerto y deben tener eso en cuenta. Mencionó que el puerto de entrada es responsable de un tercio de la contaminación del aire que tienen.

Un asistente sugirió involucrar a las escuelas porque esto tiene mucho que ver con la biología ambiental y la química. Mencionó enviar correos electrónicos a los maestros en las escuelas secundarias para que puedan tener presentaciones en sus aulas. Dijo que le gusta el diseño que usan para las reuniones, pero notó que podrían ser más directos y concisos sobre sus comentarios.

Ray comentó que se dio cuenta de que los copresidentes hablaron inapropiadamente con un suplente y poco después se fue. Sugirió hablar con los suplentes como iguales porque van a disposición de su tiempo y dinero a las reuniones.

Andrea Juárez en respuesta al comentario de **Diahna García** sobre qué otros tipos de proyectos se podrían hacer con el presupuesto, dijo que se está trabajando en el marco para el fondo de incentivos de capitalización

y que esa división debería realizar algunos talleres en marzo. Dijo que el propósito de esos talleres era obtener retroalimentación de la comunidad sobre lo que creen que podría financiarse con ese dinero.

Thomas Olson señaló que California tiene el Fondo de Inversión Climática de California que financia proyectos en todo el estado. Dijo que hay una lista de proyectos que pueden consultar como referencia sobre proyectos financiados con dinero fuera de sus fondos.

Johnny Sample sugirió agregar un breve período de comentarios públicos después de cada elemento de la agenda en lugar de al final.

Christian Torres dijo que la próxima reunión será el 11 de marzo y que la ubicación no se ha decidido aún.

Se levanta la sesión.